Town of Stonington
Special Meeting

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public 

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

January 22, 2008

A special meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on January 22, 2008, at the Fourth District Voting Hall, 10 Broadway Avenue, Mystic, CT.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, David Christina, Stephen Singer, Dieter Zumsande, and invited guest First Selectman, Ed Haberek.

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Stephen Singer, and it was voted to appoint George Brennan, Chairman Pro Tem.  

Charles Ballato, Chairman Pro Tem, called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. Mr. Brennan reviewed minutes from the meetings held on August 20, 2007, September 17, 2007 and December 17, 2007.  A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Stephen Singer, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed. 
Ed Haberek informed the Committee that Tony Cassata will be interviewed to become a member of the Committee.
(2)  Appointment of Chairman and Vice Chairman


Appointments will be deferred until the next meeting.
(3)  Establish Meeting Schedule

It was the consensus of the Committee to maintain its meeting schedule on the third Monday of the month.
(4)  Next Steps - Town Hall

First Selectman, Ed Haberek, distributed an updated Charge for the Committee, and the Committee discussed the document at length.  Ed Haberek stated he would like the Committee to have the authority to interface with Town Hall employees.  He will also look into the feasibility to appropriate some funds for an analysis study or contact some colleagues on the academic side to look at organizational management.  Background documents of the Committee’s previous activity will be forwarded to members.  David Christina questioned if a space analysis was done for the recent changes in the Town Clerk’s office. 
 (5)  Old Business
None.
(6)  New Business

The next meeting will be held February 25, 2008, 7 p.m., at the Stonington Town Hall so that the Committee may tour the building.
Stephen Singer stated based on the Charge to the Committee it might be appropriate to transform the objectives and deliverables into something actionable, as an outline of a project plan so that it can be reviewed at the next meeting.  Dieter Zumsande suggested using the model presented and focus on the Requirements Analysis.  Stephen Singer and Dieter Zumsande will prepare for the next meeting.  


The components of the Requirements Analysis was discussed including:

· Preparing a questionnaire for staff to complete to assist with the evaluation of workflow and ergonomics.  David Christina will develop a rough draft for work flow and forward to Ed Haberek.  
· Technology, what municipal software products are available that integrates with various departments and can balance against functions that staff are performing at present.  Ed Haberek will survey what types of software is used in other municipalities.  
· Determine the number of committee meetings and attendance.  
David Christina suggested touring other town halls.  Jamestown constructed a new town hall and conference space for $2.3M, Block Island $2.8M and Durham under $2M (building costs only).  Ed Haberek will contact Jamestown and Durham.  

David Christina stated the former Porch and Patio property is for sale, 4.5 to 5 acres for approximately $1,250,000 and the owner may finance.  Also, the two abutting property owners may be ready to sell.  George Brennan suggested a contamination study.  Ed Haberek will look into the opportunity.
(8)  Public Comment


Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street, Stonington, will forward a copy of the 1986 Feasibility Study to Dieter Zumsande.  He suggested looking into electronic document storage in CT which is implemented through the University of Connecticut.  Field trips should be formal notification as a public meeting.  A report should be done to identify additional funding sources.

(9)  Adjournment 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

Submitted by,

____________________________                            _____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                   George Brennan, Chairman Pro Tem
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